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KINGSLEY PRAYER DIARY
Each week of the year Christians in Kingsley pray

specially for people in a different area of the village and its
surroundings. During July we think of, and pray for people
living in: -

W/c July    6th Ministers of Religion
W/c July  13th CTCKN
W/c July  20th  Methodists In Kingsley
W/c July  27th  Roman Catholics In Kingsley

We invite you to add your own prayers



Dear Readers

It will soon be the Kingsley Carnival, which promises to be an excellent
day out.  This year it will be opened by Luke Bailey (from Casualty).
Don’t forget the Scarecrow Competition, let’s see lots of scarecrows
invading the village on 12th July.  And why not round off a fantastic day
out by going to the Scout BBQ in the evening, this year to be held at the
Kingsley Cricket Club., or The Hurst Safari Supper.

As most of you will know each year our committed volunteers collected
KCA subs around the village.  Due to the loss of several of these
volunteers and the difficulty in recruiting replacements, the KCA
committee have decided to enclose an envelope in each magazine for
readers to make a voluntary donation towards the publishing costs,
please see article on next page.

Finally, I would just like to thank all the volunteers who have helped in
the collection of subscriptions in the past.  Also a big thank you to
everyone who is involved with the publication and distribution of this
magazine.  We will now have a well earned break, as there will not be a
magazine in August.

Elizabeth

Articles for the magazine to be sent to the Editor
either by email to - ewilsonsecretarial@yahoo.co.uk

or posted to Badgers Rake, Hillfoot Lane, Newton, WA6 6SY
Tel:  01928 787678

Copy deadline is the 21st of each month

www.kingsleyvillage.co.uk



KCA Subscription Collection

As many of you are aware there has been a collection
throughout the village every year to raise funds to cover
the costs involved in producing the Kingsley News, and to
assist in the running of the Community Centre. This has
involved many people over the years, many of whom have
done it for well over 10 years.

The Kingsley Community Association runs the Community
Centre for the benefit of the village as a whole, with
regular activities to suit all ages and interests. The
collection last year raised approximately £1500, a
significant sum.

For many years the suggested donation has been £5 per
household, or £3 for pensioners. In order to give all the
collectors a well earned rest from the time consuming job
of collecting from individual houses, we have placed an
addressed envelope in this edition of Kingsley News,
which we would be grateful if you could use to post back
your donation, either by hand or Royal Mail.  Hopefully by
doing it this way we can raise a similar amount to previous
years but with less time and effort on behalf of the
collectors.

Please make cheques payable to KCA

Mike Butler



KINGSLEY COMMUNITY PRIMARY & NURSERY SCHOOL
Middle Lane
Kingsley

                    Frodsham
                                                                     Cheshire

WA6 6TZ
Tel. 01928 788436

email: admin@kingsleycp.cheshire.sch.uk

________________________________________________________________
Dear Readers
June has been a very busy month in
school:
Cheshire Show
Our Year 6 band, our Junior choir and
our Year 5 band all performed recently
at the Cheshire show.
We were very fortunate with the

weather:
although it
rained very
heavily during
the Choir
performance,
everyone was

able to keep reasonably dry and a great
time was had by all.

This was a wonderful opportunity for
the children to perform in front of a
wider audience.  They did really well.

Artsweek
We have had an
Artsweek in
school with the
theme: Liverpool,

City of Culture.
All of the children
have been
experiencing
aspects of
Liverpool’s history
through Drama,
Music, Art and
Dance.
The week
culminated in a
performance to the school to share
what the children had learnt.

The children
have been
learning about
the history of
Liverpool
including the
waterfront

area, slavery, life for
children and more
recently the music and
dance of the time
including the beatles.

More photographs and
short video clips can
be seen on our school website:
www.kingsleycp.cheshire.sch.uk

We hope you all enjoy the summer
break.
F Rimmer (Headteacher)



Kingsley Children's Play Area

II am conscious that we have not given any information about the
progress of the Kingsley Children's Play Area since our public meeting
in February.

Until about three years ago we had a children's play area on the playing
field situated between Westbrook Road and Highbank Rd, which had
been there for a number of years and had fallen into disrepair. The Parish
Council decided to investigate the feasibility of constructing a new play
area on the field, drew up detailed plans and applied for planning
permission, which was granted in 2006.

The total cost of the new development will be in excess of £100,000. The
Parish Council has a budget of £6500 for equipment and £3200 for
security and maintenance. The rest is to be met by grants. Because the
public consultation relating to the original application brought out a
number of local concerns, the Parish Council worked with a specialist
organisation, Groundworks, to re-plan the site to address these
concerns. This led to a second planning application and a further public
consultation in February this year, which was attended by 42 people. We
received 34 questionnaires with the only concern raised relating to the
car park.

The next stage in the process is for the plan to be considered by Vale
Royal's Planning Committee. In May, our application was deferred
because of procedural issues. The plan was re-submitted in June, but
again had to be withdrawn for yet another problem with process. This
means that the plan has yet to be reviewed by the Planning Committee.
Our application will now be considered at the July meeting. At June's
Parish Council meeting I asked our Borough Councillor, Ralph Oultram,
to ensure that all efforts are made to ensure that the correct  process is
followed for the July Planning Committee. He has agreed to do this.

At the time of writing I can confirm that there are fewer than 20 letters
lodged in respect of our application, and not all these are objections.
These letters are in the public domain. Of these, one states that the
comments received at the consultation are not representative of the
village as a whole, i.e. that the majority of the village is not in favour
of providing a children's play area within Kingsley. This statement is
of great concern to the Parish Council who believe that they are acting



in good faith by submitting this application on behalf of the village.

Vale Royal’s Planning Committee will be reviewing all the full case and
will decide on whether to grant planning permission in July. If this were
to fail, the Parish Council still has the option to revert to the plans
approved in 2006.

If you have views on this would you please email me at
mgoodrid@hotmail.com .

Many thanks.

Mark Goodridge
Chairman, Kingsley Parish Council

POPPY APPEAL ORGANISER WANTED

The Royal British Legion, Cheshire, is looking for a volunteer to fill
the now vacant post of Poppy Appeal Organiser in Kingsley.  The
Organiser would be responsible for placing the order for the poppies,
wreathes and other stock and for their distribution around Kingsley.
The Organiser would also be responsible for the counting and
banking of the funds with another volunteer.  The Poppy Appeal
funds allow the Royal British Legion to deliver its vital welfare work
to the service and ex service men and women and their families who
are in need.

If you are interested in this rewarding post and would like further
information, please contact Julie Dove, Community Fundraiser
(Cheshire) on 01925 637186 or 07768 238875.



CAN YOU HELP?

Maxine Chamberlain from New Zealand recently contacted the Kingsley
Village web site with the following query about an article that appeared in
the Kingsley News some time ago.  Unfortunately it was before they were
created electronically so if anybody can help with an old copy or some
information I would be grateful.

"My name is Maxine Chamberlain, I live in New Zealand and am the great
granddaughter of Catherine Starkey whose sister Alice married Joseph
Sherlock.
I have been looking for Kingsley newspapers from January 2006 to June
2006 because sometime during those months an old Kingsley resident
died, Bill Rigby, and there was an article in the Kingsley News about him.

I was wondering if you could please get me a copy or otherwise tell me how
I can access it on your website.   Looking forward to hearing from you."

**********

And another enquiry about family history to the village web site - it is
becoming quite the place for people with long lost relatives and
acquaintances to visit for details.  I just received the following by email:

"My wife and I were given your website address when we attended a
children's party at your local play barn.  We live in the West Midlands.

My father-in-law was billeted in Kingsley during WW2.  He was with Jack &
Kitty Done (not sure of spelling) and 'Old Jones' the  shoe mender lived
next door.

On a recent visit to Kingsley we tried to find the property where Dones
lived, but without success.   My wife has various memories of visiting
Kingsley during the war but not the house location.  Can you give us any
guidance?

Regards   Ken Lee"

If anybody can help Maxine or Ken Ken then please
contact me either by email at simon@sherlock.co.uk, or
by telephone, 01928 787813.



FARM UPDATE  JULY 2008

June started where May left off with dry sunny days and occasional
showers.  Unfortunately one of these showery days was 1st June, our
Open Day.  Open Farm Sunday had been brought forward one week so
as not to clash with England’s Heroic attempt to win the Euro 2008
football competition.  When we failed to qualify, it was too late to alter
the date.  Every Sunday since then has been fine and sunny.
However, despite the weather we had a fantastic turnout.  The weeks of
preparation and planning had paid off, with people queuing at the gate
at 10am when we opened.  Most popular were the Trailer Rides around
the farm, looking at the crops, wildlife habitats, hedgerows, ponds and
cattle. We had an excellent team of 24 family, friends and staff on hand
acting as stewards and helping with the refreshments, ice creams, child-
rens activities, competitions, trailer rides etc.  Thanks go to the Super
Grans for manning the Potato Shop, The Gate Team for being so effi-
cient and getting extremely wet but staying in good spirits, The Brew
Girls for keeping everyone warm with hot drinks, Emma and Noel the
first aiders who thankfully weren’t needed, The glamorous PR girls on
the information desk, our Harvesting Crew for carrying on despite the
weather, Paul our trailer driver for his skill and patience conveying our
many visitors on the farm tours. The team actually included a midwife
(we like to be prepared for every eventuality!!!!).   Luckily her services
weren’t needed.
A huge thank you must go to the staff from Chester Grosvenor Museum
who attended to conduct Children’s Activities in the shippon.  These
included crafts and finger puppets, all with a farming theme, and were
extremely popular.
Our sponsors:  Atkinson Tractors, Gibsons Mill, Wynnstay Group, Ros-
tons and Hales of Frodsham helped make the day such a success with
their huge support. Many Thanks. Over £200 was raised for Motor Neu-
rone Association.

I hope you all have a pleasant summer, and I hope to be back in the Sep-
tember issue with news of our harvest, which should be almost complete
by then.



KU17’s Youth Club are having a Tombola on
Carnival day

 (12th July 2008)

We would like to thank everyone who has donated prizes so far, we
appreciate it very much.

We would be very grateful if you are able to donate prizes (Bottles,
Cans, Toys, Smellies Etc.)

Can everyone that has promised me prizes PLEASE bring them to
Holland’s Pharmacy or myself soon so I am not organising too much

the night before the Carnival

Any items can be delivered to Ellen Lewis, Orchard Cottage, Well
Lane or phone 787305 to be collected

OR
Holland’s Pharmacy has kindly volunteered to be a drop off point for

us, so please take them there as well.

All funds raised on the day go towards activities at KU17’s

FREE TO GOOD HOME

GOOD ROTTED HORSE MANURE AVAILABLE

FREE IF YOU PICK UP AND BAG IT YOURSELF

CAN DELIVER  £1 A BAG

IF YOU PICK UP BAGS 50P A BAG

ALL PROCEEDS GO TO THE HURST METHODIST
CHURCH CHARITIES



JULY 2008

Christians Together in Crowton, Kingsley, and Norley (CTCKN).

CTCKN will be at Kingsley Carnival on Saturday 12th July. There will be a free book
stall (children’s books) and at intervals throughout the afternoon a “Story Time” for
young children. There will be information on display about CTCKN and the local
Churches. Please come along and take a look.

CTCKN exists to promote co-operation between all Christian denominations active in
Crowton, Kingsley and Norley. Our meetings are open to anyone who would like to be
involved.  If you would like more information, please contact Jonathan & Janet Batey,
788706 or Joan Loukes, 788874.

CTCKN is affiliated to Churches Together in England

CHURCHES

Anglican    Methodist
St. John the Evangelist, Kingsley  The Hurst Methodist Church, Kingsley
St. John the Evangelist, Norley  Blakelees Chapel, Kingsley
Christ Church, Crowton.   Norley Methodist Church

Roman Catholic
St Luke’s Church, Frodsham

Clergy

Methodist Minister: Rev Steve Santry 722102
Superintendent Minister: Rev Pat Christopher 733180

Roman Catholic Priest: Mgr Canon Peter O’Neill 733127

There is no Anglican vicar at present, so during the interregnum please direct enquiries
to one of the churchwardens:Cliff Peartree 788314  Graham Merrington
788087

Church Services

The nearest Roman Catholic Church is St Luke’s, Frodsham. Services are:
Sunday Mass 9.00AM, 11:00 AM



Weekdays 9:30 AM (Tuesdays 7:15 PM)
Saturday  6:00 PM

Thursday 3rd July
10:00AM Holy Communion St John Norley

Sunday 6th July Methodist Conference Sunday

8:00 AM Holy Communion The Hurst
8:15 AM Holy Communion Christ Church, Crowton
10:00 AM Circuit Service The Hurst
10:15 AM Celebrating Together St John Kingsley
6:30  PM Holy Communion (with The Hurst) Blakelees
6:30  PM Evening Prayer (with Methodists) St John Norley

Thursday 10th July
10:00AM Holy Communion Christ Church, Crowton

Sunday 13th July NCH Sunday
8:15 AM Holy Communion St John Kingsley
10:00 AM Family Praise The Hurst
10:15 AM Celebrating Together St John Norley
10:45 AM Holy Communion Norley Methodist
6:30  PM Evening Worship Blakelees
6:30  PM Service of Wholeness and Healing  Christ Church, Crowton
6:30  PM Evening Worship Norley Methodist

Thursday 17th July
10:00 AM Holy Communion St John Kingsley

Sunday 20th July
9:00 AM Norley @ 9 Norley Methodist
10:00 AM Morning Worship The Hurst
10:15 AM Celebrating Together Christ Church, Crowton
10:45 AM Morning Worship Norley Methodist
6:30  PM Church Festival (with The Hurst & Norley Methodists)
 Blakeless

Thursday 24th July
10:00 AM Holy Communion St John Norley



Sunday 27th July
8:15 AM Holy Communion St John Norley
10:00 AM Morning Worship The Hurst
10:15 AM Celebrating Together St John Kingsley
10:30 AM Morning Worship Blakelees
10:45 AM Morning Worship Norley Methodist
6:30  PM Evening Worship The Hurst
6:30  PM Holy Communion Norley Methodist

Thursday 31st July
10:00 AM Holy Communion Christ Church, Crowton

Services vary in format from traditional liturgy to informal worship. We offer services
especially suitable for families and young people, such as Norley @ 9, Family Praise
(normally 2nd Sunday each month at the Hurst) and Celebrating Together at the Angli-
can Churches.

Prayer & Study
Kingsley Bible Study Group: Monday evening.
CTCKN Ecumenical discussion group: alternate Thursday evenings
(3 July, 17 July, 31 July) contact 788706
Kingsley Prayer Group: Friday morning.

Other events
The Hurst Soup Lunches : two per month
The Hurst Womens’ Group : monthly
The Hurst Ladies’ Fellowship : monthly (Wednesday afternoon)
The Hurst Creche
Youth Group: Friday evening (now at Frodsham Methodist
Church). Contact Barry Watkin 724811
Methodist Circuit Youth Fellowship: 2nd & 4th Sundays, 6:30 – 8:30 at Helsby Manse.
Contact Steve Santry 722102
Norley Ecumenical Ladies’ Group:  3rd Thursday
Norley Walking Group: 1st Wednesday
Norley Craft Club: Tuesday 10:00 – 12:00
Hurst Guild: 2nd Tuesday evening
Norley St John : Crazy Friday Fun Club

Wheelchairs
These are available on short term loan to the residents of Kingsley. Contact Brian
Moores 787442



KINGSLEY GARDEN CLUB
GARDEN TRAIL 2008



FRODSHAM & DISTRICT CHORAL
SOCIETY

The choir’s Summer Concert, entitled ‘Feel the Spirit’, will include
arrangements of Folk Songs by Vaughan Williams and of Spirituals
by John Rutter.  The performance will feature soloists from within
the choir, and refreshments will be available.  This event takes place
on Saturday 5th July in Frodsham Methodist Church, starting at
7.30pm.  Admission is £5.00 and tickets are available from Frodsham
Frames, Main Street, Frodsham, or by telephoning Nikki Hankey
(01928 718246).  More information is obtainable from Kath Povall
(01928 732605).

SANDIWAY MANOR GARDEN PARTY
1 Norley Road, Sandiway

Saturday, 19th July 2007 at 2 p.m.

Ticket price £3 which includes strawberry tea
(children under 15 free)

Stalls, raffle, games

Entertainment by the City of Chester Training Band.



THANK YOU

Anyone who has walked along The Nab recently cannot fail to have
noticed the large tree blown over and the roots blocking the stream.

I would like to give a very big thank you to Robert Dean for his
magnificent efforts in removing the tree, chopping it up and putting
the stream back to its former glory.  He has worked very hard indeed
and accomplished what at first seemed an impossible task.

I am sure many others will join me in thanking Robert and saying
how much it is appreciated to have the stream looking good again.

Dorothy Jones
Guest Slack Cottage



FREE PAGE

Items advertised on this page are offered free of charge to
other people in the community, helping to recycle goods no
longer required.  If several people apply for the same item it is
up to the donor to decide who they wish to give it to.

Helsby High School approved girls trousers with logo.  24 waist
28 length.  Never worn.
Tel: 01928 788055

Lean to greenhouse - 12ft x 6ft
Some panes of glass missing and needs slight attention.
Taker to dismantle and remove.
Tel:   01928 787678

Double burner paraffin greenhouse heater.
Tel:  01928 787678

To advertise on this page contact the Editor either by email,
telephone or post.

The Editor and KCA accept no responsibility for items offered



Stephen Ford

Local joiner / carpenter.  Based in Kingsley

Telephone - 07940 106 295

Improve Your Computer Skills
At your local learning centre

Central Park Learning centre offers you a variety of courses
Daytime & Evening

Computing
Introduction to Computers
Introduction to Internet
Introduction to Word Processing
Introduction to Spreadsheets
ECDL qualification
And many more!

Other courses Available
Holiday Spanish
Bead Jewellery Making
Fungi Walk & Talk
Detecting your Family History
Introduction to Digital Cameras

For more information or to enrol contact
Central Park Learning Centre, Castle Park House
Frodsham, WA6 6SB
01928 736654
www.vrlifelonglearning.org



Kingsley Women’s Institute

The June meeting took the form of Members’ Night when members had
been invited to organise the evening.  Mrs Pauline Bate took the chair
and read out the notices.

The monthly walk will be from Acton Bridge with lunch at Davenports
Farm Shop.
The Shrewsbury Arms at Mickle Trafford is the venue for the Lunch Club.
In July there is to be a guided walk in Liverpool, 2008 Capital of Culture.
An appeal was made for scones and cakes, plus helpers to serve teas at
the Kingsley Carnival.
Next year, 2009, will be the 90th birthday of Kingsley W.I.  Members
were asked to think of ideas for the celebrations.

Mrs Bate introduced fellow member, Mrs Hilary Pickett, who gave a
delightful talk on her hobby of making rag dolls.  She has always enjoyed
sewing and has developed her hobby over the years to the stage of
setting up her own website from which she has received requests for
dolls not only from this country but also from abroad.  She read amusing
extracts from letters received and told of strange requests made.  She
showed a few examples of her beautiful work.  Mrs Pickett was thanked
by Mrs Joan Barker.

At the July meeting Sonia McCann will talk on the Pin Project, a scheme
set up to help grannies in South Africa who look after grandchildren
orphaned by AIDS.



The Hurst Souperstars’

SOUP LUNCH
Monday 14th July
Noon - 1.00pm

**************************
Home-made Soups & Dessert plus

Tea or Coffee - only £ 2.50 all in.

In aid of NCH Action for Children

[NB: no Soup Lunch in August]

Everyone warmly welcomed



LITTER PICK

The June litter pick saw 9 helpers clearing our village of 11
bags of litter. Thank you to all who helped.

The next litter pick will be on Sunday July 6th starting at
10.00am at the Community Centre. This is to make sure that
we are as tidy as possible for Kingsley Carnival on July 12th.
There will be an extra sweep of the field both before
and after the Carnival on July 12th at 8.00am and 5.00pm
meeting on the field. I shall be grateful of as much help as
possible.

The August litter pick will be on Saturday August 16th.

New helpers are always welcome.

Eila Birtwistle – Litter pick co-ordinator.

Christian Aid Week 11th to 17th May 2008

Thank you for supporting Christian Aid in its work against
disadvantage and poverty. This year you contributed in total
£1613.24.  (The house to house collection in Kingsley raised
£1556.03 of that £655.15 was gift aided.  The balance of £57.21
was collected at the service held at the Hurst on the 11th May).
Your generosity does make a difference in enabling Christian Aid to
live up to its philosophy of  “We believe in life before death”. If you
would like to see how Christian Aid uses its funds please log on to
www.christianaid.org.uk

Audrey Griffiths – Christian Aid Co-ordinator in Kingsley



Scarecrow Competition

This year’s theme is; “Children having fun”

Scarecrows are to be displayed from the 5th July

Prizes will be awarded on Carnival Day; 12th July
To register your scarecrow for judging

phone



12th July

On the Community Playing Field

Procession Starts from Top Road at 1pm

Events on the Community Field from 2pm

Over 40 Classic Cars, Samba band, Marshal
Arts, Birds of Prey, Cheer Leaders, Gymnastics
Display, Circus Workshop, School Band, Hog
Roast, Real Ale, WI Teas & Cakes, the Lottery
funded Awards for All Kingsley photo montage,
Traction Engine Rides, Bouncy Slide, Side Shows
& Stalls.

Don’t miss out on a great fun filled day of
entertainment for all the family right on your

doorstep.



Carnival ad



Carnival ad





HURST ANNUAL SAFARI
SUPPER

Saturday 12th July

Tickets from Wendy 788943, Sue 787461 or Karen
788136

Adult: £10, School child: £5, Pre-school child: Free.
---------------------------------------------------------

All proceeds are for “Team Oasis” working with
children & young people in Toxteth, Liverpool.



Hollow Lane
Kingsley

Frodsham
Cheshire

WA6 8EF
Tel:  (01928) 788536 Fax:  (01928) 787600

Head teacher: Mrs A. Griffiths email:  head@kingsley-stjohns.cheshire.sch.uk
Dear Readers,
Looking back, June was a very busy month for both the village and the school!
We were delighted to be featured as part of the Kingsley Garden Trail to share the
work of the school in developing the grounds, and showcase the vibrant display of
colour around the pond. The children did a wonderful job showing visitors around
on the day, and many parents supported in selling refreshments and plants-raising
money to support the Eco and Garden club. Mrs Dymond,
Mrs Browne and I very much enjoyed visiting other local gardens and marvelling
at the wonderful displays.

Other news to celebrate…
The children have been enjoying a variety of taster sporting activities
including golf, gymnastics, skipping skills and rounders. So successful
were our rounders team, we have now won through to a regional heat..
Upper juniors had a fascinating day out to Liverpool where they visited
the Beatles Museum as part of their ‘history’ project. In addition they had
chance to reflect on Liverpool’s history with a visit to the Maritime
museum.
As a precursor to teaching of French in the autumn term, the school held a
French Day. Each class took part in a variety of activities to explore
French life and culture, and enjoyed a French menu at lunchtime.

Looking ahead…
We will be ending the term with a special musical evening for parents in
the Community Centre, a performance from a shared Federation choir at
the Last Night of the Proms, an International Day, a practical science day
across the Federation using a range of specialists, a Leaver’s service in
Church, the Kingsley Carnival and Sports Day to name but a few…

The staff, Governors, children and I wish all readers an enjoyable summer break.
Ann Griffiths    Headteacher





DATES IN JULY
The annual house to house collection for NCH, the Children's Charity,

takes place in July. Thanks for your generous support.

Tue 1 Jul - Ashworth Time Bank outing to Llandudno

Sat 12 Jul - Kingsley Carnival. Theme: 'Children having fun'

Sat 12 July - evening - Hurst Safari Supper.    Adult £10, school age
£5, under school age free.  Tickets from Wendy 788943, Karen 788136
or Sue 787461

Sun 13 Jul - 10.00 am: Hurst Family Praise. Revd Steve Santry

Mon 14 Jul – Noon to 1.00 pm: Hurst Soup Lunch in aid of NCH.

Tue 15 -  Jul St Swithin's Day

Thu 17 Jul - 2.00 to 4.00 pm at KCC: Timebank social group meeting,
with travel talk

Tue 22 -  Jul School Summer holidays begin

Responsible 10 year old girl would like to earn pocket
money walking dogs in the village.  Available after
6pm and at weekends.  £2.50 per walk (30-60 mins)
accompanied by parent.

Please phone Rachael on 01928 788031.



Come into the Garden

The garden at Altair
106 Top Road, Kingsley

 will be open on Friday, 25 July 2008
From 2 - 5pm & 7pm - late.

The garden will be lit by candlelight in the evening
(weather permitting)

To raise money for Hurst Methodist Church
& Outreach Project.

Norley Village Garden Show.

Saturday 6th September 2008 at
the Tigers Head Norley

Classes for flowers, fruit, vegetables, cooking, handicrafts,
knitting, embroidery, beadwork, painting, photography,

etc. and childrens classes for three age groups.

There are also refreshments, stalls, games & entertainment, in
fact a fun day for all the family.

Schedules will be available at Hollands Pharmacy in Kingsley,
Frodsham Library



St John the Evangelist Parish Church
Kingsley

Presents

Performing a Programme of
Popular Songs arranged for

Ladies Voices

Friday 26th September at 7.30 p.m

In St. John’s Church, Kingsley

Admission £7.00
including refreshments

Tickets available in advance from Church
members, at the door

 or phone 788314

Come and Join in
Audience Participation Welcome !



BAR STAFF FOR THE CENTRE

We are looking for some extra volunteer staff for the bar at the Centre
to replace those staff who are now no longer available.  Bars are mainly
on Saturday nights with a few at other times.

No previous experience necessary as training will be given.  For more
information please contact Janet Lynch, Bar Staff Co-Ordinator on
787432.

Holland Pharmacy

New NHS Services For The Community

Minor Ailment Service
Improved access and choice for the treatment of minor ailments. We can
offer advice and, if necessary, prescribe medication to treat certain minor
health conditions, some of which could previously only be treated by your

doctor.

No Smoking Service
We have undertaken specialist training in order to help people stop

smoking. Join our no smoking service and together we can help you kick
the habit.

Prescription Collection Service From Your GP Surgery
We can order and collect your prescriptions from your GP surgery and

deliver to your door free of charge each month.

Call us on 01928 788559 if you have any questions or just pop in and
we can explain these and all our other NHS services.



CO CEpT HAiR
UNISEX SALON

HOLLOW LANEKINGSLEY

Part time StylistRequired!
Wednesday 1-7
Thursday9-5

 Please Call

Did you know, you can now get FREE dog dirt bags
from the Post Office counter?

Please dispose of the bags in the special bins around
the village or take them home.





ROOM AT THE TOP
Rooms with kitchen facilities available for hire

at The Hurst Methodist Church.

Ideal for children's parties etc.

Moderate charges.
Contact Brian Moores on 787442

THE KINGSLEY GARDENER
Do You Need Help ........

To keep your garden tidy and neat
Do the weeds keep growing and have you in defeat.

Does mowing the lawn put you in deep despair
Does finding time to garden make you pull out your

hair.
Then it’s time to call on Tricia Tolley

Your local gardener so friendly and jolly.
Competitive rates, just give me a ring

I’ll plant-sit while on your hols, if that’s your thing.
I have an RHS qualification and I’m your one

Ring me on 01928 788321
Or call and see me in Hollow Lane

Whartons Lake House is my domain.



ASH-WORTH/KINGSLEY TIME BANK

01829 751398 – ash-worthtime@hotmail.co.uk

Ash-worth Time Bank has had a record number of exchanges
for May/June: 276.  If you are not a member (membership and
all services are free), why not join today?  Being a member of
the Time Bank is like having an insurance policy – you never
know when you may need it!  Telephone Susan or Caroline on
the above number for information and an application form.

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

KINGSLEY:  SOCIAL GROUP TALK & RAFFLE: Tuesday
22nd July – Kingsley Community Centre – 2pm-4pm.
Refreshments served – all welcome.

Kingsley Keep Fit will resume in September at the Kingsley
Village Institute.  We are looking for someone to co-ordinate
this group (open up, collect session money etc), on a
temporary basis – please phone Susan on 01829 751398  if
you wish to help out or wish to join this group.

KINGSLEY QUIZ NIGHT!  Friday October 10th – Kingsley
Community Centre – 7pm.  This is our 3rd annual Quiz.  Please
put the date in your diary – why not reserve your tickets now?
Glass of wine and buffet, plus fully licensed bar.  It is a great
night out! Raffle, Buffet & Prizes. Tel: 01829 751398 for
information.

KINGSLEY TABLE TOP SALE AND COFFEE MORNING:
Saturday 25th October – 10am. Kingsley Village Institute – if
you wish to reserve a table (£5) please contact our office as
soon as possible.



KINGSLEY W ALKING GROUP

Kingsley Walking Group have two walks each month, meeting at the
Community Centre at 9.30am.  On the second Tuesday there is a long walk,
bring a packed lunch.  On the last Wednesday a short walk with a coffee
break and a pub lunch.  We are a friendly group.  For  more information tel.
787055

Do you have strong arms?
Can you handle a stapler?

We desparately need men or ladies with strong arms and
quick minds to help staple the Kingsley News!

Can you spare an hour, one afternoon a month to help?

We need volunteers asap to allow us to continue to produce
the Kingsley News so  if you can help, please call 787055.



BIRTWISLES BUTCHERS   EST 1935

(Vale Royal food manufacturer of the year
2006/2007)

FREE DELIVERY OF OUR QUALITY FRESH LOCAL
MEATS AND FAMOUS HOME MADE  PIES.

Deliveries Tuesdays and Fridays, place your order
before 2pm and your order will be delivered to your
home between 5 & 6pm.

(10% off orders of over £20! min delivery £10)

Full range of meats – beef, chicken, lamb, pork etc.
BBQ range, hand made  sausages and burgers .
Cooked meats ,

Birtwisles Butchers

120 Witton Street, Northwich

Tel  01606 42947





Hair by Helen
07871024285

Professional and affordable H airdressing
to your own hom e.

Prices start from : Cut/Blow £15
O.A.P prices including Sets £7 &

Blow waves £6.50.
Colours, Perm s, Cuts & Nail Art

Fully qualified and Insured.



LnB ENTERTAINMENTS

We specialise in Weddings & Functions and we are here to help you plan your entertainment.

FOR THE DAY

-Sopranos, Pipers, String Quartets, Harpists, Pianists
Caricaturists  &  Table Magicians

FOR YOUR EVENING

 Vocal Entertainers, Solo Acts, Duos, Bands, & Tribute Acts
Speciality Sounds i.e. Crooners, Soul, Motown,  R&B or  Jazz &

The Very Best in Mobile Discos with full light shows.

We specialise in Weddings Parties and Private Functions for all occasions, by having over 100 hand picked
artistes on our register and act as agents for many more TOP QUALITY singers, groups and speciality acts
for all occasions.

The LnB Roadshow is renowned for bringing you the sounds of your choice.

We are a registered agency & fully insured for Public Liability, as are our artistes and equipment,

Winners of the NEAC “Rosemary Award” 2007.

P.O Box 236, Runcorn, WA7 2ZW
01928-592596        or 07711 786480

WWW.LNBWEDDINGS-FUNCTIONS.CO.UK
info@lnbweddings-functions.co.uk or alan@lnb-entertainments.co.uk



Fully-qualified and experienced staff
NNEB, NVQ 3 and fully qualified Early Years Teacher

Children from age 2.5 welcome
Free to children aged 3 to pre-school (subject to Surestart funding)

Good staff- child ratio
2-3yrs  1:4     3 to pre-school  1:8

Open 5 days a week (term time)
Sessions : 9.15am–11.45am 12.30pm– 3.00pm

With lunchtime care option
Pre-school and after school care from the age of 3yrs, to 6.00pm by arrangement

Self-contained premises
Annexed to Kingsley St.John’s Primary School

“Provision is good. Children are settled and happy due to calm, positive
interaction from staff who follow good effective procedures and practices which

meet the children’s physical, nutritional and health needs”
(OFSTED 2006– Kingsley and District Nursery)

For further information contact:
Sarah Kucharska on 01928787497

or
the Nursery direct on 01928 787903

http://www.kingsleyanddistrictnursery.co.uk

Kingsley & District
Nursery

Complete nursery care
centrally located in Kingsley.





EXECUTIVE HOME INSURANCE

Do you really want the cheapest premium. Television and other media adverts
make no mention of what you get for your money. If its cheap you want and you are
prepared to spend hours talking to the ex colonies at their call centre with a claim or
a query then please do NOT read on. If you want a professional service then this is
what we offer. Our unique individual tailored service includes the following features
not normally included in the cheapie market:

Cover All Risks Worlwide – Pairs & Sets included – Business Equipment to £15k –
Students Effects to £7.5K – European Car Breakdown & Rescue – Pet Insurance for
Cats & Dogs – Hole in One Golf - Stalking, Trauma and Identity Theft benefits -
Family Legal Protection £100k - yellowtag™ security tags – and for Claims - Free
24/365 Helplines & Emergency Assistance – direct access to a Chartered Loss
Adjuster to act for you. And you might be surprised how little extra it costs

Tel: 01928 787676 or go to www.barkerrobb.co.uk

Barker Robb Insurance Solutions is a trading name of Marlborough Insurance Services
Limited who is authorised and regulated by the Financial Services Authority

Registered address 3 Myddelton Gardens, London N21 2PA Registered in England number
4869102







CASTLE PARK
ARTS CENTRE

•  EXHIBITION GALLERIES
•  UNIQUE PICTURE GATES & GARDENS

•  COFFEE SHOP • GIFT SHOP

Open all week except Mondays
and Sunday morning

10.00 to 12.30 and 2.00 to 4.30 (4.00 winter closing)

ADMISSION FREE
“Every town should have a place like this” - Southern Visitor

Come and see why!

DIARY OF JULY EVENTS

8th  Kingsley  Walking Group Comm Centre    9.30am
12th  Kingsley Carnival
12th  Scout BBQ
12th  Hurst Safari Supper
19th  Sandiway Manor Garden Party, 1 Norley Road     2.00pm
25th  Open garden - 106 Top Road 2-5pm & 7pm - late
30th  Kingsley Walking  Group Comm Centre    9.30am


